Date:

June 19, 2013
To:

Mayor Walter B. Duke, III



Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones



Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte



Commission Bobbie H. Grace

From:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager

By:

Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager

Subject:
Supplemental Information Regarding Pension Ordinance

The second reading and public hearing of the pension is set for Tuesday evening’s City Commission meeting.  The changes to the pension ordinance reflect issues that have already been agreed upon and are part of the current collective bargaining agreement that was ratified by the City Commission of the City of Dania Beach and AFSCME, the Union that represents employees.  Adoption of the Pension Ordinance is necessary to effectuate the changes made to DROP and retiree healthcare that are specifically provided for in the collective bargaining agreement. Approval of the ordinance implement the agreed to terms of the collective bargaining agreement. Failure to adopt the ordinance would abrogate the earlier agreement that was ratified by the City Commission and invite legal challenges.  

The administration sought changes to the pension program and to retiree health costs to manage employee costs.   A Differed Retirement Option Plan (DROP) has been used by employers to allow for the transfer of knowledge from long term employees to their replacements while saving the organization pension costs.  The employee gains by receiving their pay while banking their pension payments during the DROP period.  The Dania Beach DROP as designed does not provide the city with normal benefits of a DROP since its costs go up and the DROP period is too long for succession planning.  Costs to the City associated with the DROP include: 
· The employee receives a salary increase of 16.08% upon entering DROP 

· The City contributes to a second pension (FRS) to employees in DROP 

Extension of the DROP Date:
During the impasse hearing of August 1, 2012, the City Commission, concerned with employees’ ability to plan for, and enter the DROP, extended the deadline almost 14 months from the impasse date to September 30, 2013.    Four employees have entered DROP since the impasse hearing, relying upon the imposition of the labor contract and accompanying ordinance change.  Twenty employees remain in the pension system.  Extension of the date to any date in the future will create the same scenario, a new set of employees will be nearer the date, yet unable to enter DROP but for a few months or a year.
Recommendation

Adopt the Ordinance as it is and allow the City to negotiate the terms of collective bargaining agreement with AFSCME at the negotiating table. 

